


JOHNSON COUNTY AUDITOR
JOHNSON COUNTY COURTHOUSE
#2 N. MAIN
CLEBURNE, TEXAS 76033
Telephone (817) 556-6305 ~ Fax (817) 556-6075
Jennifer R. Lyon
First Assistant County Auditor

Steven E. Watson
County Auditor

March 20%, 2024

The Honorable David Lloyd
District Clerk

Johnson County

204 South Buffalo St.
Cleburne, Texas 76033

RE: Auditor’s Report — FY24 Q2 Cash Count - District Clerk’s Office
Dear Mr. Lloyd,

Summary

In accordance with Local Government Code, 112 and 115, the Auditor’s Office performed a
surprise cash count of tills at the District Clerk’s office, as of March 20™, 2024. To accomplish
the audit, the Auditor’s office, alongside the clerk, manually counted the cash on hand in each
till, completing the cash log and reconciling the cash on hand to the receipt report.

Background
The District Clerk’s office is the official record-keeper for the District Courts, responsible for the
care and safekeeping of all court records for the District Courts of Johnson County. In addition,

they maintain and manage the records and monies including civil citations, criminal warrants and
judgements, bail bond forfeitures and all tax lawsuits, as well as sentences and protective orders.

Scope

To complete the regular audit procedures for the District Clerk Cash Receipts for this period.
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FW: Approval Needed - District Clerks Cash Count FY24 Q2

Steven Watson <swatson@johnsoncountytx.org>
Tue 02-Apr-24 3:45 PM
To:Kathy Rice <krice@johnsoncountytx.org>

SW

From: David R. Lloyd <dlloyd@johnsoncountytx.org>

Sent: Tuesday, April 2, 2024 11,58 AM

To: Steven Watson <swatson@johnsoncountytx.org>

Ce: Sady Whitley <swhitley@johnsoncountytx.org>; Chris Taylor <cltaylor@johnsoncountytx.org>; Sally VanSlyke
<svanslyke@johnsoncountytx.org>

Subject: RE: Approval Needed - District Clerks Cash Count FY24 Q2

Dear Mr. Watson:

| would like to express my appreciation for your prompt and thorough review of District Clerk’s Audit Report, FY24 Q2 Cash Count. | agree
with your findings, and | am pleased that the review was conducted with minimal impact on my staff.

Your audit team, working together with my Chief Financial Officer and Management Staff is to be commended for a job well done.

Respectfully,

David R. Lloyd
DISTRICT CLERK
Johnson County, Texas
817.556.6105

From: Steven Watson <swatson@johnsoncountytx.org>
Sent: Tuesday, April 2, 2024 11:33 AM
To: David R. Lloyd <dlloyd@johnsoncountytx.org>

Cc: Kathy Rice <krice@johnsoncountytx.org>
Subject: FW: Approval Needed - District Clerks Cash Count FY24 Q2

David,
Here is the Q2 cash count draft. Please review and respond.
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From: Kathy Rice <krice@johnsoncountytx.org>
Sent: Thursday, March 21, 2024 2:28 PM

To: Steven Watson <swatson@johnsoncountytx.org>

Subject: Approval Needed - District Clerks Cash Count FY24 Q2
Steve,

Attached is the Draft Letter for this audit.

Please forward for approval.

Thank you,

Kathy Rice
Audit Manager
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